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PO Re: Application of C4GT, LLC, Case No. PUE-2016000104 

Dear Mr. Peck: 

Before the State Corporation Commission ("Commission") is an application for a Certificate of Public Convenience and 

Necessity submitted by C4GT, LLC (£tC4GT") to construct a 1060 megawatt gas turbine electric generating plant in 

Charles City County, Virginia. 1 am writing to support this application. 

The Senate District I represent includes Charles City County, the adjacent Counties of Henrico and Hanover, and the City 

of Richmond. The C4GT project will benefit each of these localities, especially Charles City County. 

During the construction phase of the project, approximately 600-800 construction workers will be temporarily employed. 

It is anticipated that these workers will live in the region. With an expected benefit of hundreds of millions of dollars in a 

two-to-three year period, the localities I serve will economically benefit from the construction of this plant. 

Charles City County will be the beneficiary of a large capital investment that will generate needed millions of dollars in 

tax revenues over several decades for the County. .'However, revenues will not have to be spent on school construction or 

other expensive public services because the plant will only employ 18-22 full-time employees. 

I am certain the entire Capital Region will benefit from the construction and operation of the plant, and I urge the 

Commission to approve the C4GT Application. Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions or 

concerns. 

Sincerely, 

Senator Jennifer L. McClellan 

Senate of Virginia 

9"' District 

(804) 698-7509 


